
 
 
April 2023 Clerk-Treasurer’s Report 
 
 
Things have been pretty busy here at City Hall.  I have been busy 
training Donni on her new position.  We hired a new payroll clerk so 
training in that position is also in full swing.  Both employees are 
doing a great job and catching on quickly. 
 
This is my last meeting and I want to thank the Council, Mayor and 
Dept Heads for making this job so rewarding the last eight years.  
You are the cream of the crop and I appreciate you.  Local 
government jobs can be very difficult without your support and I’m 
happy to say that this has not been the case here. 
 
With the staff we currently have here at City Hall, you can have 
confidence that the office will be in good hands. 
 
As usual, we continue to bill for utilities, pay our bills and 
compensate our employees!   
 
Linda Burley 
Clerk-Treasurer   
 
Ps. Watch for a retirement party invite in your city emails! 
 
 
 
 
 
 


